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OFFICIAL 

 
            Community Relations  
         Baskerville House  
                                   Queensway 
         Birmingham  
          B1 2ND   

  
            

            
                     
February 2024                                                                                                     T 03457 11 41 41 
 
Our Ref: LEC1 0M 1475Yards 8A Janahan Manickavasagar 
 
Dear neighbour, 
 
TUNNEL WALL REPAIR WORK 

 
Network Rail is due to start work near your property, and I wanted to give you some more 
information about the times we will be working and what the work will involve. We apologise for the 
late notice of these works. 
 
We will be working near you repairing the brickwork on one of the walls above our tunnel where 
Gloucester Avenue meets Oval Road, as well as resurfacing the nearby area. This will help maintain 
the safety of the railway for our passengers into the future. 

 
To complete these works, we will be using small generators, hand tools, small power tools, and 
battery lights. This will create a small amount of noise disruption, but our team will do what they can 
to keep noise to a minimum.  
 
We are currently scheduled to carry out work on the below dates, but this is subject to change. If 
there are any changes, we will send you another letter to let you know. 
 

• 08:00 Monday 25 March 2024 until 16:00 Thursday 28 March 2024  (Setting up site) 

• 24/7 continuous working – Friday 29 March 2024 until Monday 1 April 2024 (Physical 
works with tools and equipment) 

• Resurfacing works 08:00 Tuesday 2 April 2024 until 16:00 Friday 19 April 2024 
 
As we set up the site and carry out the repairs, the area by the wall will be segregated off and 
materials will be stored there. We will also need to put a barrier around the benches where 
Gloucester Avenue meets Oval Road to allow for a safe working area. There will still be sufficient 
space for pushchairs and wheelchairs to pass.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your patience and understanding while this 
work takes place and please feel free to call our 24-hour helpline on 03457 11 41 41 if you have any 
further queries. 

 
 
Please see the map which shows our work area. 
 

http://www.networkrail.co.uk/
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Map of Work Site 
 

 
 
 
The new Digital Lineside Notification service is now available for lineside neighbours to be notified of 
railway works happening nearby.  Sign up and registration page is via QR code or link below. 
 
https://www.networkrail.co.uk/sign-up/ 
 
 
 
Kind regards 

 
Rita Welsby 
Community Relations 
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